SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
10th August, 2004

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
Norman Shacklady (Beech Farm Residents' Association) - in the Chair

 fillin "other names" 
Community Representatives

Dave Bates - Moorside Cricket Club

B. Docherty - Swinton and Pendlebury Anglers 

Christine Sigurnjak - Swinton and Pendlebury Transport Group

Barry C. Wilde - Swinton Open Space Community Association 

Maureen Wilkinson - Swinton and Pendlebury Transport Group

Ivor Zott - Wardley Transport Group

Ward Councillors

Councillors B.J. Lea and Warner (Pendlebury Ward)

Councillors Antrobus and Hinds (Swinton North Ward)

Councillors Daniels and McIntyre (Swinton South Ward)

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


Alan Eastwood - Area Co-ordinator


Julia Fawcett - Chief Executive, The Lowry


Philip Hudson - Independent Swinton Supporters and Community Mutual


Carol Robson - Community Development Worker


Steven Wilde - Independent Swinton Supporters and Community Mutual

19.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Cullen and M. Lea and Toni Camilleri, Marlene Goode, Louise Jackson, Diane Potts and Debbie Weston.

20.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 15th June, 2004, be approved as a correct record and that the officers of the XS Project be asked to consider extending their summer activities to the Beech Field and Overdale Estates.

21.
BEECH FARM PLAYING FIELD : DRAINAGE

(Previous Minute 14 - 15th June, 2004)


A report of the Community Development Worker was submitted on progress in draining the Beech Farm Playing Field.  An application for funding was being developed for submission to the Football Foundation.  Whilst local clubs, residents’ associations and relevant partners were involved in this process the Local Authority had only been able to identify match funding equivalent to 10% of the estimated total cost which would not be sufficient.


The report indicated that match funding had been secured - via an agreement under section 106 of the Town and Country Planning Act -  whereby developments at Ellesmere Park were subject to a financial contribution being made to support an application for funding to drain present pitches, provide mini soccer pitches and a clubhouse.

22.
REDUNDANT FENCING AT CLIFTON COUNTRY PARK

(Previous Minute 15 - 15th June, 2004)


It was reported that (a) Network Rail had been asked to remove the redundant fencing which was creating an eye sore at Clifton Country Park and (b) the Footpaths Officer would monitor the situation.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Area Co-ordinator take steps to expedite the removal of the redundant fencing.

23.
GREEN FLAG AWARD

(Previous Minute 16 - 15th June, 2004)


It was reported that the inspection of Victoria Park had taken place on 16th June, 2004, but that the process of determining if it met the criteria for the Green Flag Award was a lengthy one and not yet complete.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Environmental Services be asked to consider action which might be taken to prevent the footpaths in the park flooding during periods of heavy rain.

24.
SIR PETER MAXWELL DAVIES

(Previous Minute 17 - 15th June, 2004)


Members discussed the most appropriate way of celebrating the achievements of Sir Peter Maxwell Davies who had been born in Swinton and whose competitions reflected the area.  It was reported that the Council, at their meeting on 18th August, 2004, was to consider awarding the Freedom of the City to Sir Peter.  

25.
THE LOWRY

Julia Fawcett made a presentation on The Lowry.  She outlined ways in which the Lowry had been developed by Salford City Council establishing a Charitable Trust to ensure that the Council’s vision for the area was achieved.  This approach ensured that the programme of events at The Lowry was varied and not fixed with long runs of single productions.


The success of The Lowry had contributed to the development of other parts of the Quays.  After its regeneration the Quays employed more people than when it had been the docks.  Many of the  staff at The Lowry were from Salford.  The Lowry operated a volunteer scheme and participants received training which would be helpful in other jobs.  It was hoped that the Quays would achieve a target of 4,000,000 visitors in 2004.


Ms. Fawcett outlined the various aspects of The Lowry - its theatres, galleries and conference facilities.  She pointed out the success of The Lowry in attracting visitors who had not been to such facilities before.  Details were given of The Lowry outreach work with schools and of the productions which involved the community.  It was hoped that the new studio facility which was being developed would promote this approach.  Local groups would be offered a reduced pricing structure to use the studio.


A number of issues arose when Ms. Fawcett responded to questions from the Committee:

· The Lowry used a variety of techniques to analyse its audiences and determine their background and this research enabled the Lowry to track visitors from Salford .  It was acknowledged, however, that this was not yet sufficiently detailed to give a breakdown of the audience members who originated from specific Wards within Salford.

· The recent decision of the H.M. Government not to proceed with the extension of Metrolink was a particular problem as The Lowry had been built with this service in mind.  In the circumstances The Lowry was exploring other options for expanding public transport to the facility including establishing a taxi rank and sharing with Peel Holdings the cost of a bus link.

· As The Lowry did not produce , but rather hosted ,  productions it was difficult to develop a season ticket.  Efforts were made to develop audience loyalty by promotional offers on particular productions.

· Whilst the development of The Lowry had been funded by capital from a variety of contributors it did not receive ongoing revenue support from the Arts Council so that income had to be generated by commercial activities.  Salford City Council made a contribution in recognition of The Lowry holding the L.S. Lowry collection and a Service Level Agreement was to be developed to identify the benefits which the Council received for its support.

· The Lowry took a pro-active approach to encouraging involvement by schools going so far as to write to those which had not visited.  It was hoped that the new studio facilities would help to develop participation by local amateur dramatic groups.


Members agreed that The Lowry was excellent example of a creative partnership showing the relationship between the Council, the Charitable Trust and the community and helping to tackle “poverty of aspiration” by demonstrating the value of arts in society.

26.
NEEDLE EXCHANGE SCHEME

Members (a) noted a report describing the ways in which Salford residents with drug problems were given access to needle exchange schemes and (b) discussed locations at which it might be appropriate to develop such services.

27.
PENDLEBURY COYOTES 

RESOLVED:
THAT, in the absence of Mr. Camilleri, consideration of this matter be deferred to the meeting on 12th October, 2004.

28.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendation of the Budget Sub-Group made on 27th July, 2004, to allocate £119.96 from the devolved budget to enable to Newton Park Veterans Bowling and Social Club to purchase a Burco Boiler/Tea Urn be approved.




(2) THAT the financial position statement as at 19th July, 2004, be noted.




(3) THAT the action of the Area Co-ordinator (in accordance with the authority delegated in the Appendix to Minute 12 of 15th June, 2004) in authorising an annual grant of £215.00 for grass cutting and maintenance at the Campbell Road Playing Fields be noted.




(4) THAT the newsletter of the Swinton Open Space Community Association setting out the activities which taken place during their fun day on 18th July, 2004, and expressing their appreciation of the grant paid by this Committee be noted.




(5) THAT the decision of Salford City Council to increase the devolved budget for this Committee from £35,278 to £73,348 be noted with gratitude and that the Budget Sub-Group examine ways of utilising the increased allocation to fund the sustainable development of large scale projects.




(6) THAT the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator examine ways of encouraging groups to take up the grants for the community use of schools and thus increase the use of educational premises outside of school hours.

29.
PROPOSED POST OFFICE CLOSURES

A report was submitted outlining ways in which the public could become involved in formulating a response to proposals from the Royal Mail for closing a number of Post Offices in the area.


Elected Members pointed out that Salford City Council had transferred functions (e.g. payment of Council Tax) to the Post Office in an effort to make them viable.  They discussed also options for replacing the services should a post office close - possibly by internet facilities at libraries.


RESOLVED:
THAT Members be encouraged to take part in the various events specified in the report.

30.
FUNDING BRIEF

Members were (a) given details of the most recent grants which were available to Community Groups and (b) reminded that the Community Development Worker was available to assist in the completion of any paperwork.  

31.
SPECIAL GRANTS PROGRAMME

Members were given details of how Community Groups could apply for the new Special Grants Programme intended to support the work of groups in improving the quality of public spaces.

32.
DO IT IN SWINTON

It was reported that an exhibition of the photographs and writings produced by the artists with groups in Swinton would be held at the Swinton Library from 20th to 25th September, 2004. It  was hoped that, as well as showing the past achievements of groups, the ‘ Do It In Swinton ‘  exhibition would encourage more groups to participate in future.

33.
LITTER BINS AND NOTICES

RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Environmental Services consider providing litter bins and warning notices to discourage littering at the end of Campbell Road, Swinton.

34.
SKATEBOARDING

A Member referred to problems which could arise when skateboarding took place in residential areas and suggested that the Council should encourage the use of areas such as the car park at the Salford Civic Centre outside of business hours for this purpose.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Area Co-ordinator liaise with the Director of Development Services to examine ways of encouraging skateboarding outside of working hours at areas owned by the City Council.

35.
CLIFTON COUNTRY PARK

RESOLVED:
THAT the Area Co-ordinator examine whether the promotional material on the Clifton Country Park is still in print.

36.
CLEANING OF THE RESERVOIR AREA AT RAKE LANE, CLIFTON

RESOLVED:
THAT the Swinton and Pendlebury Anglers be encouraged to apply to the Budget Sub-Group regarding financial assistance towards the cost of cleaning the abovementioned area.

37.
POLLUTION AT RAKE LANE/ELLERBY AVENUE, CLIFTON

The Committee were concerned about reports of possible dangerous pollution in the abovementioned area.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Area Co-ordinator liaise with the Director of the Environmental Services to determine an appropriate course of action.

38.
INDEPENDENT SWINTON SUPPORTERS AND COMMUNITY MUTUAL

Mr. Wilde gave a brief outline of the role and activities of the abovementioned organisation.


RESOLVED:
THAT a full presentation on the supporters be given at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

39.
SKATEBOARD PARK AT CLIFTON

Residents at Clifton complained that the skateboard park had not been used properly and that its secluded location - intended to minimise noise nuisance - put children at risk.  It was suggested that the facility be moved to Clifton Green.


RESOLVED:
THAT consideration of this suggestion be deferred to a future meeting and, in the meantime, the Area Co-ordinator liaise with appropriate agencies such as the Salford and Trafford Groundwork Trust to determine options.

40.
MOORSIDE COMMUNITY CENTRE

In response to concerns from Members Councillors explained the circumstances which had resulted in a Judo Club being relocated to the Moorside Community Centre.  When financial restrictions had resulted in the closure of the Lancastrian Hall the Club - which had been based at that location - had been moved to the Community Centre.  The Community Development Worker had since managed to secure funding and hoped to base volunteers at the Centre.  Negotiations had taken place with a view to securing joint use of the facility but this proposal did not seem acceptable to the Club.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Area Co-ordinator examine the situation, assess options and report to a future meeting.

41.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held at 7.00 p.m. on Tuesday, 12th October, 2004.
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